AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 28th  day of April, 2010

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

        


        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Absent:
        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor    
                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:08 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

In the absence of Supervisor Booth, Deputy Supervisor George Woolsey presided.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Patricia Williams from Meadow Hill led the pledge to the flag.

3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE
4.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


9D. (Add On)  WATER SUPPLY: Manganese Treatment System Change Order

12. (Add On)  TOWN CLERK: Report on Town Clerk’s Conference.
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $411,465.69 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

6.
ROUTE 9W SELF STORAGE
David Pollack, representative for U-Haul and Adam Rodd, Attorney from Drake and Lobb and representing consultant Craig Marti, came before the Board. 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said that U-Haul requested that the Town revise its zoning to allow self storage use at their site. At that time another applicant also requested to have self storage use and the Town decided to link the two applications together. The Chestnut Lane application had opposition from the surrounding neighbors and that request was denied by the Town Board. Mr. Taylor said the Board will have to formally reintroduce this local law and schedule a public hearing. The revised local law will be treated as a continuation of the action under SEQRA which was commenced under the earlier version of the local law, which included both areas.
In moving forward, given that this zoning change has been requested by a single property owner who will benefit from its enactment, the Board must give consideration to the following spot zoning factors:

1. Whether the rezoning is consistent with the comprehensive plan of the Town of Newburgh and the Orange County Comprehensive Plan.

2. Whether it is compatible with surrounding uses.

3. The likelihood of harm to surrounding properties.
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4. The availability and suitability of other parcels.

5. The recommendations of professional planning staff (consultants).
Mr. Taylor said all of the properties around this area are zoned business. (see map attached). The Board members then reviewed and discussed the zoning map. He said this proposal was prepared by the professional planners and reviewed by Orange County Planning, in the context of the previous Local Law, who said it was a matter of local determination. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the resolution set a public hearing for June 7, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. to reintroduce the Local Law which is re-entitled a Local Law amending chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Route 9W Self-storage center overlay (SD) zoning district and amending the zoning map of the Town of Newburgh to include B zoning district property along the Route 9W corridor in the SC overlay district. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

7.
GARDNERTOWN ESTATES-SETBACKS AND FEE SCHEDULE

James DeWinter of DeWinter Engineering located in Wurtsboro, New York, came before the Board asking to discuss a phased payment plan for Gardenertown Estates fees and escrow account for the proposed subdivision and senior housing project and establishing required setback values for the proposed senior housing portion of the project. He said the Gardnertown Estates project is a six lot subdivision that consists of four residential lots. Three of the lots are for two family units and one is for a single family unit. There is one lot with a proposed 112 unit senior citizen housing facility and the last lot containing the remaining lands that is not proposed to be developed at this time. The fees section for the Town of Newburgh Code required the payment of the application fees and escrow deposit at the time of application. For the proposed project the fees cost will be $55,850.00 and escrow costs will be approximately $21,500.00 to paid at the time of application. In addition to these fees and escrow deposit a payment is required for the SEQRA and public hearing fees. He stated in these poor economic times, such a large deposit is not only difficult, but also discourages them from even beginning the process of this application, especially due to the fact that the setback values for the senior housing portion of the project are not known and depending upon the determination of the Town Boards, may result in the project not being feasible. They are asking to discuss the possibility of a phased payment plan of the application fee and escrow deposit over the course of the Planning Board’s review. 

Mr. Taylor said there are two components to the applicant’s request and the applicant has not submitted an application to the Planning Board. One of the components to their request is for the Planning Board fees. The Town Board can establish the planning fee schedule. They are asking for an informal response to the second component to their request to address the setbacks for the proposed senior project due to the fact that this Board can not take action on because the SEQRA has not yet been established. He said that the Town Code does not have established setbacks for senior housing or affordable housing. In the past this Board has established the setbacks for these types of projects as they come along. 

The Board reviewed a zoning map and discussed the location of the project. 
Councilman Woolsey has concerns that if the Board allows one applicant a special fee schedule then they will have to do it for others and he also has concerns on tracking the payments. He suggested that the entire Board talk this matter over. 
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Mr. Taylor said the Town does have a need for senior housing and the Board may want to take that under consideration. He asked the applicant to provide more information for a non-for-profit project and a break down on the application costs.  
Councilman Piaquadio suggested that Mr. DeWinter phase the project enabling them to pay the fees by phase. 

Mr. Osborne said if the applicant is going to segment the fees it would be worthwhile to talk to the Planning Board for their input on how they would segment the project.  
Councilman Woolsey suggested that the applicant contact Supervisor Booth.   

8.
LINCOLN AVENUE-MITCHETTI PROPERTY

Mr. Ken Lytle from Zen Lytle Consultants and Rick Mitchetti owner of the property located at 444 South Plank Road, came before the Board. They asked the Board to consider allowing Mr. Mitchetti to purchase half of the 40 foot wide paper street. Mr. Mitchetti plans to combine this property with his existing property. They had a property appraisal completed by Valuation Consultants, Inc. The appraisal for the 20 foot wide strip of property is $4,600.00. 
Councilman Woolsey said the Town has sold paper streets, but they have never sold just half of one. Councilman Woolsey suggested that Mr. Mitchetti contact his neighbor and ask him if he is interested in purchasing the other half of the property. Mr. Woolsey is opposed of selling half of a paper street. He said the Town would be unable to do anything with the other half.  

Mr. Mitchetti said he has approached his neighbors and they are not able to purchase the property at this time. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Mitchetti what his intent was for the property.

Mr. Mitchetti said he intends to landscape the property to enhance his existing property.

The Board asked Mr. Lytle to research if the Town has sold half of a paper street in the past. 

9.
WATER SUPPLY: Budget Transfers


A-1. 

Chadwick Lake Dam – Dam Safety Compliance
James Osborne, Engineer for the Town said the Town Board previously authorized O’Brien & Gere Engineers to prepare the necessary reports for compliance with the new NYSDEC Dam Safety Regulations. 
Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne if there will be any other costs to the Town and is this transfer to pay for just the consultant fees. He said this is another mandate issued by the State that the Town will not be reimbursed for. 
Mr. Osborne said the only other charges to the Town will be if the report shows deficiencies in the dam. If so a capitol project will have to be established to correct the deficiencies. He said the dam spillway was recently reworked around 1998 so he is not anticipating any deficiencies.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated April 19, 2010, submitted by James Osborne the Town’s Engineer. The funds will come from the Inter-Fund account number 9902.0900 and go into the Consultants account number 8330.0472, in the amount of $55,000.00. This transfer is for the Chadwick Lake Dam-Dam Safety Compliance. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


A-2.  

Manganese Treatment System

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the budget transfer request dated April 21, 2010, submitted by James Osborne the Town’s Engineer. The funds will come from the Inter-Fund Transfer Account # 9902.0200 and go into the Manganese Treatment System Account # 6074.0200, in the amount of $900,000.00. The transfer is for the Manganese Treatment System. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


B.

Correction To Water Treatment Chemical Bid Award
Mr. Osborne said in the course of ordering chemicals for the Town’s Water Treatment Plants, Jeff Guido from CAMO Pollution Control, Inc., pointed out a mistake in one of the chemical bid awards. The award to Slack Chemical for polyorthophosphate at a price of $1.676 should have been made to Shannon Chemical at a price of $1.27. Therefore, he is asking the Town Board to rescind the award to Slack Chemical and award the bid for polyorthophosphate to Shannon Chemical at a price of $1.27.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to rescind the motion to award to Slack Chemical for polyorthophosphate at a price of $1.676. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to award the polyorthophosphate bid to Shannon Chemical at a price of $1.27. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


C.

Delaware Aqueduct Motor Repair – Partial Payment 

Mr. Osborne said he has a memo from CAMO Pollution Control, Inc. that states: “The Delaware Aqueduct Tap Pumping Station has been operating for the past few months with only one pump operational. The repair of the second pump was previously authorized and the parts are on order which should be arriving shortly. A decision now must be made as to whether to rewind and rebuild one of the existing motors, or to purchase a new motor. We have been working with several motor manufacturers to get pricing and specifications, and it has been a much more lengthy process than we would have liked. 

H.A. Schreck has one old motor in their shop from the last time there was a pump failure a few years ago. According to his research this motor is sixty years old. His estimate to rewind, dip and bake, and replace the bearings is approximately $20,000.00. It would be about the same price to rewind the motor that is in the pump station that has failed, however that would require having a crane for two days (first to remove the motor and again to replace the pump and 
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       APRIL 28, 2010       PAGE 5

motor). Schreck also spoke to Continental Motor, the existing motor manufacturer, and they quoted $21,250.00 to provide a factory rebuild with a one year warranty on one of the existing motors. 


According to Goulds Pumps, a new motor would require a different motor stand to adapt to the pump. A new motor with stand will cost $38,770.00. This is the price for a Baldor Motor quoted through CAMO. A quote from H.A. Schreck for a new motor and adapter plate is $40,525.00.”
The Board decided to bring this item back to the Monday, May 3, 2010 Town Board Meeting so they can anyalyze the report. 

D. (add on)
Manganese Treatment System Change Order

Mr. Osborne said: “This is a proposed Change Order for the Manganese Treatment System. The work included in the Change Order includes replacing a section of the original 42 inch diameter corrugated metal pipe at the point that the new 16 inch diameter influent and effluent pipes enter the new treatment building.  
The existing metal pipe carries a stream from across Route 32, Across the Filter Plant parking lot and down to Quassaick Creek. The condition of the CMP is poor with most of the bottom of the pipe rusted away. At the point the new water mains cross under the existing drainage pipe, the pipe is cracked resulting in flooding of the excavation. The Change Order only includes replacement of approximately 20 feet of pipe to facilitate the water main installation necessary for this project. It is anticipated that Town forces will replace the remainder of the CMP upon completion of the project prior to any paving work.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Change Order dated April 28, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the DOT Culvert Pipe Work at the Chadwick Lake WTP Manganese Treatment System site. The amount will not to exceed $9,230.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

10.
HIGHWAY: GRAND AVENUE NORTH CULVERT – BID SCHEDULE


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the bid schedule for the Grand Avenue North Culvert request dated April 20, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer as follows:


Advertise for Bids                    May 4, 2010 (Sentinel)


                                                 May 5, 2010 (Mid Hudson Times & Time Herald Record)


Open Bids                                June 2, 2010 at 10:30 p.m.


Award Contract                       June 16, 2010


Contract Signing &


Pre-Construction Meeting      June 30, 2010 at 10:00 a.m.


The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Mr. Osborne said this Capital Project already has a bond authorization in place. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.                                                
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11. 
SEWER: GIDNEY SEWER DISTRICT - SEWER MAIN REHABILITATION 

Mr. Osborne said Stearns and Wheler have submitted a proposal for the contract documents, drawings and specification, for the replacement of critical sanitary sewer lines. The most critical is the sanitary line on Route 32 east of Noel Drive. There was a collapse of this line during a driveway installation due to the degraded condition of the concrete pipe. The proposed cost for this work is $29,000.00 for the design engineering and contract administration and an estimated fee of $4,800.00 for field inspections. There is currently a capital project established for sewer rehabilitation of the Gidney Sewer District and funds are available to pay for this work.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated April 21, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the Gidney Sewer District – Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation as follows:

Field Survey



$9,100.00

Capacity Analysis

     
     900.00

Permitting
                           
  2,800.00

Design                                      
11,600.00
Bidding/Construction/Office Work 
  5,500.00

TOTAL                  

          $29,900.00

Construction observation services will be performed hourly at standard billing rates, plus reimbursable expenses, for an estimated fee of $4,800.00 based on 40 hours.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

12.
(Add On)  TOWN CLERK: Report on Town Clerk’s Conference.


Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie said he attended the Town’s Clerk Convention in Saratoga. He was informed that as of January 1, 2010 Agriculture and Markets will no longer have anything to do with dog licenses. It will be the responsibility of the Town and City Clerks Offices throughout the State. A proposal to undo the decision was voted on at the convention, but it does not look promising. They were also told that the Town will have to adopt a Local Law stating that we will be responsible for the dog licensing and splitting the prices. 

13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to adjourn at 8:44 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.                                         
Meeting adjourned at 8:44 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
